EVAN C. GOYKE
City Attorney

MARY L. SCHANNING
ROBIN A. PEDERSON
NAOMI SANDERS
JULIE P. WILSON
Deputy City Attorneys

Tuly 9, 2024

CITY | OF

MiLWAUKEE

Office of the Gity Attorney

Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 » 200 East Wells Street « Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551
Telephone: 414.286.2601 - TDD: 414.286.2025 » Fax: 414.286.8550

To the Honorable Common Council
of the City of Milwaukee
Room 205 - City Hall

HEIDI WICK SPOERL
KATHRYN Z. BLOCK
THOMAS D. MILLER
PETER J. BLOCK
PATRICK J. MCCLAIN
HANNAH R. JAHN
JOANNA FRACZEK

JULIE P. WILSON
MEIGHAN M. ANGER
ALEXANDER R. CARSON
ALEXANDER T. MUELLER
ALEXANDER D. COSSI
LISA A. GILMORE
KATHERINE A. HEADLEY
SHEILA THOBANI

STACY J. MILLER
JORDAN M. SCHETTLE
THERESA A. MONTAG
JENNIFER L. WILLIAMS
ALEXANDER E. FOUNDOS
TRAVIS J. GRESHAM
KYLE W. BAILEY

JOSEPH M. DOBBS
WILLIAM K. HOTCHKISS
CLINT B. MUCHE
ZACHARY A. HATFIELD
MEGHAN C. MCCABE
MARIA E. MESOLORAS
CYNTHIA HARRIS ORTEGA

RE: Communications from JANET WILHELMS
C.IL File No. 1048-2024-830

Dear Sir or Madam:

Ms. Wilhelms alleges that the City is negligent because of an unmarked sidewalk hazard
existed on February 12, 2024, at approximately 10:00 p.m., when she stepped into a hole
filled with water that caused injuries to her left leg down to her knee, located at the
southeast corner of W. State Street and N. James Lovell Street.

Ms. Wilhelms sustained a sprained medial collateral ligament (MCL) to her left knee
followed by 12 weeks of treatment that included x rays, orthopedic visits, knee brace, and
physical therapy. Ms. Wilhelms submitted a damage claim in the amount of $18,739.60,
for her past medical bills and pain/suffering.

We have investigated this matter with Milwaukee Water Works (MWW). On December
20, 2023, MWW responded to a report of a damaged fire hydrant that was deemed
beyond repair at the subject location. The fire hydrant was removed, the 6" standpipe
opening was barricaded, and a work order was created.

The utility reported it placed a new barrier at the subject location, on February 20, 2024,
after the barrier was reported missing. There were no other calls or reports regarding a
missing barrier at this location until Ms. Wilhelm submitted her claim.
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On May 20, 2024, MWW reported to the subject location to investigate after receipt of
this claim. The hydrant standpipe was exposed and the orange metal barrier stand was
found leaning against the street light pole several feet away. A new barrier was placed to
cover the exposed hydrant standpipe and an orange traffic cone was also placed. A new
hydrant was installed on May 30, 2024.

It is our view that Milwaukee Water Works responded and took action each time the
utility was notified and informed of the hazard. It is our position that the City is not liable

for damages in this case, and we recommend that the claim be denied.

Very truly yours,

EVAN C. GOYKE
City Attorney
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